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To: Mayor & Members of Council 

From:  Brianna Coughlin, Division Leader – Civic Affairs 

Date:  May 9, 2023 

Subject: Request for Temporary Licence Extension – Mr. BIGGS Restaurant & 
Sportsbar (Sunsplash) – July 13-16, 2023 

Recommendation 

Direct the Division Leader – Civic Affairs to provide a letter stating that the Municipality 
of Lakeshore has no objection to the temporary extension of the liquor licence of Mr. 
BIGGS Restaurant & Sportsbar, 405 Notre Dame Street for Sunsplash event, scheduled 
for July 13-16 2023 from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM, on the condition that the conduct of the 
event is in compliance with the provision of the Liquor Licence Act and associated rules 
and directive of the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario.   

Background  

The Registrar of Alcohol and Gaming may approve a temporary physical extension of 
the premises to which a liquor licence applies.  A letter of non-objection to the 
temporary licence extension from the municipal Council is necessary and must 
accompany the application for extension.  Application and supporting letter must be 
submitted by the applicant a minimum of thirty days in advance of the event. 

Comments 

Attached (Appendix A) is a copy of the correspondence received from Al Fazio of Mr. 
BIGGS Restaurant & Sportsbar requesting a resolution of Council for the temporary 
extension during the Sunsplash event scheduled for July 13-16, 2023 from 11:00 AM to 
1:00 AM daily.  

Mr. BIGGS Restaurant & Sportsbar has requested to extend their liquor license onto 
their privately owned parking lot, east of the building located at 405 Notre Dame Street.  
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Financial Impacts 

The owner of the establishment has paid the $50.00 application fee for a request for 
temporary licence extension. There is no further financial impact on the Municipality by 
way of supporting the temporary licence extension. 

Attachments  

Appendix A – Mr. BIGGS Restaurant & Sportsbar request letter 

Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Request for Temporary Licence Extension - Mr. Biggs 

Restaurant and Sportsbar - Sunsplash Event.docx 

Attachments: - Request for Temporary Extension of Liquor Licence - Mr. 
Biggs Sunsplash Weekend.pdf 

Final Approval Date: May 25, 2023 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Prepared by Brianna Coughlin 
 
Submitted by Kristen Newman 
 
Approved by Justin Rousseau and Truper McBride 


